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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
 

Port Crane Woman Faces Felony Charge  
After Attacking Friend with Scissors During Dispute 

 
(TOWN OF MAINE, NY) A Port Crane woman is facing a felony assault charge after 
reportedly stabbing a friend while helping her put in hair extensions. 
 
On Sunday, March 16, 2025, at approximately 3:00 AM, Broome County Sheriff’s Office 
deputies responded to a weapons complaint at a residence on Kolb Road in the Town of Maine. 
Upon arrival, deputies located a female victim bleeding from her neck and proceeded with 
medical aid until Emergency Medical Services arrived and transported her to UHS Wilson 
hospital for treatment.  
 
According to witness statements, Shamirah R. Hauer, age 27 of Port Crane, had been assisting 
the female victim with putting in hair extensions for nearly an hour before she began to strike 
the victim with her fists and a pair of scissors. The struggle reportedly continued onto the floor 
until a male resident came from another room and intervened. Hauer then left the scene while 
the victim attempted to treat her wounds and the male witness called 911.   
 
Additional patrols from the Broome County Sheriff’s Office, Vestal Police and New York State 
Police arrived and searched the area, eventually locating Hauer on a nearby road and taking her 
into custody without further incident.  
 
Following the investigation, Shamirah R. Hauer was charged with Assault in the 1st Degree, a 
Class B Felony. Hauer was arraigned at Central Arraignment Part and remains in custody at the 
Broome County Correctional Facility.  
 
The Broome County Sheriff’s Office was assisted by the New York State Police, the Vestal 
Police and the Maine Emergency Squad.  
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